
 
January 11, 2022 
 
  
Ms. Charity Zich 
Director - Chippewa Valley Regional Airport 
3800 Starr Avenue 
Eau Claire, WI  54701 
 
 
 
 Subject: Approval – Update Site Investigation Work Plan  
  Chippewa Valley Regional Airport, 3800 Starr Avenue, Eau Claire 
  DNR BRRTS# 02-18-588115 
 
Dear Ms. Zich: 
 
On January 6, 2022 the Department of Natural Resources (Department) received, on your behalf from AECOM, 
an updated Site Investigation Work Plan (SIWP) for Per- and Polyfluoroalkyl Substances (PFAS) at the Chippewa 
Valley Regional Airport (CVRA) located in Eau Claire, Wisconsin. A technical assistance request for review of 
the SIWP was submitted with the original site investigation work plan 
 
The SIWP addressed potential sources of PFAS through the use of soil and groundwater sampling. Locations 
identified include the aqueous film forming foam (AFFF) testing area, live fire training areas, and an aircraft 
accident site. The department has reviewed your updated proposal and approves the scope of work as outlined in 
the report dated December 23, 2021.  
 
The Department appreciates your willingness to investigate potential PFAS source areas on the CVRA site. Please 
contact me at (715) 492-2304 or by email at matthewa.thompson@wisconsin.gov with questions regarding this 
determination.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist – West Central Region 
Remediation and Redevelopment  
 
cc: Tim Sullivan, Eau Claire County – Corporation Counsel 

Andrew Mott, AECOM 
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